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Penkivil Precinct Minutes.
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 13th DECEMBER 2004 IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Chairperson: Vivian Falk for Kerrie Lee

Secretary: Gersha Shteyman/Nick Newton

In Attendance: Officer Jane Heffernan (7.30pm – 7.50pm), Community Liaison Officer Nicole Stevens (7.30pm – 7.50pm), Councillor George Copeland, Councillor Ingrid Strewe.

Apologies: Kerrie Lee, Richard Davidson, Member for Wentworth Malcolm Turnbull.

21 names are in the attendance book. 

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.

1. Police Report 

Friday 10th December 2004, Holywood Avenue foot patrol came across underage drinking. Confiscated two cases of alcohol

Thursday 2nd December 2004 Anglesea Street Break and Enter – Police arrested 26year old resident from Paddington.

Beach Stealings are on the increase. People need to be wary and protect their belongings. 

Noise Complaints. The Police are receiving many of these. The Police are proactive in answering noise complaints, however, reports of violence take precedence.

Parking is the responsibility of the Council Ranger not the Police. Residents need to contact Ranger if a problem.

7.50pm Officer Jane Heffernan and Nicole Stevens left the meeting.

  

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting 11th October 2004 

Minutes of previous meeting was not supplied to the meeting – will be on the Waverley Council website ASAP.

Only received response on one of the motions of last meeting:

Status of 15 Gowrie Avenue – application for increase in childcare places to 35.

Motion. Penkivil Precinct proposes that any application for increase of childcare places at 13-15 Gowrie Avenue be opposed because of overintensification of use.

Motion proposed by Frank Ormsby, seconded by Diana Farwell and passed

This application has been deferred by the Council. The Council is committed to notifying the Precinct in the event of any resubmission of DA.

3. Parking Survey

This issue will be dealt with next year. There is a petition organised by local residents circulating about residential parking. Parking Survey is supposed to happen again now that Westfield is fully up and running. 

Councillor George Copeland spoke about the need to re-educate people in relation to their transport requirements. Increase of cars in the area are increasing and soon the Waverley area will be overrun by cars.

4. Other Business

Ben Eden Street/Bon Accord Avenue/Penkivil Street

It was reported by residents that these streets have garbage piling up on them. Councillor Ingrid Strewe responded that she would organise a clean-up of these streets.

Residents asked how much are ratepayers paying to maintain tourist areas at the expense of residential areas. The answer was that there was virtually no federal funding so residents were paying to upkeep the tourist areas. Bondi Beach was cleaned regularly and this was at the expense of the rest of the Council area. 

Traffic in the Bondi area

Residents complained about the level of traffic in the Bondi area previously. In the past few weekends, Bondi Road and Old South Head Road have become bottlenecked for long periods of time. This issue was discussed in the last Waverley Council meeting, 16 November 2004.

Extract from Mayoral Minute:

The Waverley Transportation Policy recognizes the important role public transport, bicycle use and walking can play in reducing car usage, and therefore improving the local environment. To reduce car use for short trips the Council has recently constructed an on-road bike lane linking Bronte Beach and Centennial Park and will install a number of similar routes in Bondi over the next 12 months. In addition, Council has resolved to map and expand the network of pedestrian pathways that link community facilities such as schools and shops. We have also recently reiterated our support for the re-introduction of light rail to Waverley. We must continue at every opportunity to encourage people to travel using means other than cars.

133 Old South Head Road – Surfing Business

Residents were concerned if this was a licensed business – run as a hostel and surfing safari business. This residence makes a lot of noise at all hours, creates a lot of rubbish and is unsafe in that they park their surfing safari buses on the footpath – blocking the way for pedestrians. When the surfing business was confronted by a resident – they claimed that they were licensed by the Council. Another resident claimed that she rang Council who said they weren’t.

It was reported that it was difficult for Council to deal with Backpackers. It was up to Strata to deal with backpackers. People who own units often reluctant to undertake legal cases against Backpackers.

It was reported also that 64 Penkivil Street seems to be full of Backpackers. The whole building was sold – old tenants moved out and now Backpackers live there.

Councillor Ingrid Strewe said she would look into these issues.

Safety of Residents

A resident of Bon Accord Avenue raised the issue of a letter that had circulated residents of Bon Accord Avenue about a repeat offender pedophile living on that street.

It was recommended that if residents are concerned that they speak to the Police as this is not a Council issue.

Holiday period

Motion

As Christmas Eve and Day fall on a Friday and Saturday this year, Penkivil Precinct respectfully requests that Central Synagogue ask congregants if they would leave their cars at home when attending Synagogue on 24 and 25 of December. Many residents of Bon Accord Avenue and surrounding streets have family and friends visiting on both those days so it would be appreciated if street parking spaces were left clear.

Motion proposed by Nick Newton, seconded by Marilyn Chapman and passed.

It was decided that the Mayor should write a letter to the Synagogue in support of this motion. Kerrie Lee should also contact the Synagogue.

Next meeting

The chairperson asked if anyone at the meeting would like a meeting in between this meeting and the next meeting in February. Everyone agreed to wait until the February meeting.

Contacts

Councillor Ingrid Strewe – ingrids@waverley.nsw.gov.au
Councillor George Copeland – georgec@waverley.nsw.gov.au
Nicole Stevens – 9369 8139

DCC Hotline – 9369 8194

Nick Seremetis (Ranger) – 0410 594 613

Meeting closed at 8.40pm

Next meeting Monday, 7 February 2005 
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